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NIRB File No.: 12XN020, 21UN002, 21QN005, & 21XN012 

NPC File No.: 149457, 149587, 149440, & 149476 

CIRNAC File No.: N2017N0017 

NWB File No.: 8BC-EUR2131 

 

November 23, 2022 

 

Jean-Phillippe Cloutier-Dussault 

Environment and Climate Change Canada  

12th Floor, Fontaine Building  

200 Sacré-Coeur Boulevard  

Gatineau, QC, K1A 0H3  

 

Sent via email: jean-philippe.cloutier-dussault@ec.gc.ca  

 

Re: Acknowledgement of the 2022 Annual Report for Environment and Climate Change 

Canada’s “Eureka HAWS” Project 

 
 

Dear Jean-Philippe Cloutier-Dussault: 

 

Please be advised that the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received Environment 

and Climate Change Canada’s (ECCC) 2022 Annual Report for the “Eureka Weather Station 

Facility”, “Building Demolition and Temporary Camp at Eureka High Arctic Weather Station”, 

“West Remus Creek Quarry Expansion”, and “Landfarm, Solid Waste Non-Hazardous Facility, 

Water and Sewage Treatment Infrastructure Upgrades at Eureka High Arctic Weather Station” 

projects on October 31, 2022.   

 

Upon review of your submission, we have concluded that ECCC’s 2022 Annual Report for the 

projects indicates that there are no deficiencies to note. 

 

All documents received and pertaining to this project proposal can be accessed from the NIRB’s 

online public registry at www.nirb.ca/project/124156, www.nirb.ca/project/125581. 

www.nirb.ca/project/125587, and www.nirb.ca/project/125586.  

 

If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact the undersigned at (867) 

983-4622 or motokiak@nirb.ca.  
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Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Mia Otokiak 

Technical Advisor I 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

 
cc: Richard Dwyer, Nunavut Water Board 

 Stephen-Williamson Bathory, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

 Joel Fortier, Qikiqtani Inuit Association  

 Jared Ottenhof, Qikiqtani Inuit Association  

 Alexander Stubbing, Government of Nunavut – Department of Culture and Heritage 

 Tracey McCaie, Crown – Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 


